
Dinosaur tracks found in NE China

Dinosaur tracks have been found in northeast China’s Jilin Province,
according to an announcement by scientists from China, the Republic of Korea
and the United States.

Dinosaur tracks have been found in northeast China’s Jilin Province,
according to an announcement by scientists from China, the Republic of Korea
and the United States.

The tracks were found on a rural mountain road in Longjing City in the Korean
Autonomous Prefecture of Yanbian, Jilin in August 2015.

“The tracks include footprints of hadrosaurs that are 55 centimeters long.
The trackmaker’s body could have reached 7 meters long,” Xing Lida, associate
professor from China University of Geosciences, told Xinhua.

Several tracks of carnivorous dinosaurs were also discovered with various
footprint sizes ranging from 43 to 21 centimeters, Xing said.

The discovery will help with research to understand the region’s landscape
during the Cretaceous period, Xing added.

 

Chinese leaders discuss economy, B&R
with lawmakers

Premier Li Keqiang and other leaders on Thursday discussed economic
upgrading, Belt and Road Initiative, people’s congress system, poverty
alleviation, anti-corruption campaign and other topics with national
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lawmakers.

Chinese Premier Li Keqiang joins a panel discussion with deputies to the
12th National People’s Congress (NPC) from Shaanxi Province at the annual
session of the NPC in Beijing, capital of China, March 9, 2017. (Xinhua/Xie
Huanchi) 

They joined deputies to the National People’s Congress (NPC) in separate
panel discussions at the NPC annual session.

Joining NPC deputies from Shaanxi Province, Premier Li called for developing
high-end equipment manufacturing, information industry, modern logistics and
rural e-commerce. Tourism and culture should also be boosted to create more
jobs.

The provincial government should further streamline administration, delegate
power to lower levels, improve services, play well the province’s role as a
key junction in implementing the Belt and Road Initiative, and take a lead in
the development of China’s western region.

Joining lawmakers from Jiangsu Province, Zhang Dejiang, chairman of the NPC
Standing Committee, said people’s congresses at various levels should
implement the decisions made by the Communist Party of China (CPC) Central
Committee to ensure effective state governance under the Party’s leadership.

He called for innovation in theory and practice of the people’s congress
system, which is China’s fundamental political system.

Yu Zhengsheng, chairman of the Chinese People’s Political Consultative
Conference National Committee, joined NPC deputies from Guizhou Province in a
panel discussion.

Yu urged the province to continue optimizing the environment for developing
private businesses, invigorating the private economy, and supporting private



businesses’ efforts to speed up transformation and upgrading.

Yu also highlighted targeted poverty alleviation, stressing more effective
measures, enhanced implementation of policies and mobilization of all
resources to win the battle against poverty.

Wang Qishan, secretary of the CPC Central Commission for Discipline
Inspection, joined NPC deputies from Yunnan Province, calling for advancing
the anti-corruption campaign, which accords with the aspirations of the Party
and the people.

Calling inspections a kind of “political checkup,” Wang said undesirable
working styles including formalism and bureaucratism during the
implementation of CPC Central Committee decisions must be rooted out.

Senior officials at key positions must guard against perfunctory working
style and endeavor in a pragmatic way to live up to the people’s
expectations, he said.

Joining lawmakers from Chongqing Municipality, Vice Premier Zhang Gaoli
highlighted the city’s role as a strategic pivot in China’s “Go West”
strategy and asked the municipal government to actively fit into the Belt and
Road Initiative and the Yangtze River Economic Belt.

He also urged Chongqing to push forward the supply-side structural reform,
promote innovation-driven development and high-end manufacturing, coordinate
rural and urban development, and protect the Three Gorges Reservoir and the
Yangtze River.

Li Keqiang, Zhang Dejiang, Yu Zhengsheng, Wang Qishan and Zhang Gaoli are all
members of the Standing Committee of the Political Bureau of the CPC Central
Committee.

 

China to build undersea lab

http://www.government-world.com/china-to-build-undersea-lab/


China’s deep-sea manned submersible Jiaolong conducts scientific exploration
in the southwestern Indian Ocean in December.[Photo/Xinhua]

China will build an undersea lab that can contain dozens of people. “China’s
manned deep-sea submersible Jiaolong can hold a few people and stay under
water for 12 hours. Our future deep-sea lab station can stay under the sea
for half a month or even months,” said Yan Kai, an NPC deputy and director of
National Key Lab for Deep-Sea Manned Equipment.

Wan Gang, minister of Ministry of Science and Technology of China, said that
deep-sea lab station was listed as a key project in China’s Science and
Technology Innovations 2030 Project during a national science and technology
conference in January.

According to Yan Kai, the difficulty of building a deep-sea lab station is
almost the same as building a space station. Yan said that scientists can
cultivate and research deep-sea creatures, explore deep-sea mineral, oil and
gas resources and research the genes of deep-sea creatures for medical use.

Yan said the deep-sea lab station will use fuel cell or nuclear power because
it will stay under the sea for a long time.

The material used for the deep-sea lab station is a major technical problem.
“The submarine pressure in 1,000 meters deep sea is 100 times than the
pressure of the atmosphere, which means even a tiny nail will bear the
pressure of 100 kilograms,” said Yan.

Therefore, special material with light weight and high pressure resistance
will be a must if the deep-sea lab station needs to stay under 1,000 meters



of water. Moreover, the problems of deep-sea navigation and communication,
precise control and manipulation in lab station also need to be accounted
for.

1st national park gets strong legal
and financial support

A shepherd takes his flock to graze on a grass-covered slope in the Yushu
Tibetan autonomous prefecture in Qinghai province.[Photo/Xinhua]

China’s first national park will develop rapidly this year, with stronger
legal and financial support from Qinghai province, the top provincial
official said on Wednesday.

The plan for Sanjiangyuan National Park will set specific targets for
environmental protection, Wang Guosheng, Party chief of Qinghai province,
said on Wednesday at a group discussion of the ongoing session of the
national legislature.

“Both are important legal measures: To build the national park and support
environmental protection in this key regions,” said Wang, adding that they
will also make special plans for major natural resources in the region.

The province plans to allocate 1 billion yuan (US$144.8 million) in 2017 for
infrastructure construction, said Li Xiaonan, head of the park’s
administration bureau.

Under management of the national park, herders and farmers will be major

http://www.government-world.com/1st-national-park-gets-strong-legal-and-financial-support/
http://www.government-world.com/1st-national-park-gets-strong-legal-and-financial-support/


forces behind environmental protection, said the provincial Party chief.

The work is expected to provide jobs, boost farmers’ incomes and give them an
incentive to protect the environment, he said.

Sanjiangyuan National Park, covering 123,100 square kilometers in Qinghai, is
home to the headwaters of the Yangtze, Yellow and Lancang (Mekong) rivers,
which run through more than 20 provincial regions in China, making the region
critical for water resources in the country.

 

Premier: Tibet’s stability,
development a priority

Premier Li Keqiang called for maintaining the stability and development of
the Tibet autonomous region when he joined a panel discussion with National
People’s Congress deputies from the plateau region on Tuesday.

Tibet has a special place in the country’s overall development, and the
Central Committee of the Communist Party of China, “with Comrade Xi Jinping
as its core”, has further made the region a priority since the 18th Party
Congress in 2012, the premier told deputies during the ongoing NPC annual
session.

This year will see further endeavors in promoting Tibet’s stability and
development, which complement each other through focusing on key ways to
improve local people’s livelihood, Li said. He vowed to improve public
services in areas such as education, healthcare and heating.

He also said this year will see more efforts to develop Tibet’s special and
competitive industries such as tourism, clean energy and ethnic medicines,
under the premise that the ecology must be stringently protected at the
world’s roof.

At an average altitude of about 4,000 meters, Tibet is sparsely populated
－about 3.75 million people in multiple ethnic groups living on 1.2 million
square kilometers of land, which accounts for one-eighth of China’s landmass.

Last year, Tibet’s annual GDP growth hit 11.5 percent, ranking first among
China’s provincial-level regions.

In addition, the country will strengthen support and funding for Tibet’s
transportation and power-grid infrastructures, he said.

The premier also vowed to intensify efforts in poverty alleviation,
especially for those living near the nation’s borders, by creating better
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living conditions and industries.

He said unity should be strengthened to help all ethnic groups get along with
each other, promote religious harmony as well as safeguard social stability
and long-term peace.

On Tuesday, three other members of the Standing Committee of the Political
Bureau of the CPC Central Committee－Yu Zhengsheng, Liu Yunshan and Wang
Qishan－also joined discussions of NPC deputies.

Yu, chairman of the National Committee of the Chinese People’s Political
Consultative Conference, met with deputies of the Taiwan delegation. He
called for adhering to the policies of peaceful reunification and one
country, two systems, as well as the 1992 Consensus that is characterized by
the one-China policy in dealing with cross-Straits ties.

Yu said that any form of separatist actions to achieve Taiwan’s independence
will be opposed and contained to safeguard peace and stability across the
Straits.


